# PRAYER REQUESTS – take out Debra & Ron Medovie, Dot Croft, family of Ray Kyzer

The United Methodist Church, our country, Pastor Angie, Casey, and Gabby, Nicole Amick, Libby Carswell, Colton family, Dot Croft, Andrea Crosby's mother, Linda Danielsen, George Dorn, Rudelle Eaddy, Lindsay McDaniel Furse, Joe & Kathy Gaines, Logan Green, Christy Hazel, Terry Hubert, Donna & Jerry Griffin, Curtis Gillette, Laura Jefferson, Janice Jernigan, Johnson family, Leonard Johnson, Jerry & Dot Keenan, Edna Keisler, family of Ray Kyzer, Mary Lewis, Marion Maner, Angela Mayo, Jessica Mayo & family, Miriam McCoy, Susan McDaniel's niece, Len McDaniel, Debra & Ron Medovie, Dianne Meetze, Billy Murphy, family of Mitch Neal, Al & Gail Sawyer, Wilma Shiley, Margaret Ann Sippola, Shannon Smith, David Spiker, Beryl Roberts, Ryan Robinson, Irma Tanner, Ross Thames, Lance Westbury, Parker Wideman & co-workers, Fred Wideman, Kerry Winn, Nancy Young, Barbara, Theresa, unspoken, unsaved loved ones, teachers, students, administrators, parents, our leaders, and those fighting Covid 19.

## **Sunday School**

Sunday school began November 7 with a breakfast and enthusiastic group of members. Classes continue to be available for all ages including adults. An additional Sunday school teacher is needed for the nursery. Clyde and Donna have been providing a light pick-up type breakfast each Sunday at 8:45 am. Please come to Sunday school and get to know each other and the Bible a little better. If you would like to prepare or contribute to breakfast or assist with the preparation, please contact Clyde.



Happy Birthday Jesus Party on December 19, 2021

#### **Church Web-Site**

The church web-site has been in development and is now up and running. <a href="https://www.ShilohUMC.church">www.ShilohUMC.church</a>. We need information to be added to the calendar of events and any news from ministry areas. Also, a web-master is needed once the site is completed. The new site will be much easier to up-date and change; WordPress will be utilized and training is available. If you have pictures that may be used on the site, please forward to Pastor Debbie or Mary Baker. Just a reminder that due to social media sharing concerns and protection of our children, no picture will be posted on the web-site without permission. Please contact Pastor Debbie or Mary if you are interested in taking charge of the web-site.

## **Camera Help Needed!**

To better record and broadcast our services, cameras and an I pad have been purchased through a district grant. Operators are needed to monitor the cameras utilizing the I-pad each Sunday during worship service. So far, there are three members that have agreed to the task and will rotate monitoring the cameras but there is a need for at least one more. If you are willing to be trained to do this and fill in when needed, please contact Pastor Debbie or Mary Baker.

#### **Church Safety**

In an effort to keep our church members safe, there are a couple of items that need our attention and assistance. Please considering wearing your mask during worship service while we experience this next wave of the Corona Virus. The double red doors entry to the church will be locked at 10:00 am when worship service begins. Any late comers will need to enter through the double doors in the new building. A member of the safety team has been stationed in the entrance of the new building each Sunday to ensure that visitors and late comers may enter the building. If you are able to do this on Sunday (sit in the new building entrance) and you are capable of handling any unexpected emergency, please contact Safety Team members Jerry Griffin or Tony Whigham.

## **Directory Up-dates**

Please forward any changes to the church directory to Miriam McCoy. If your phone number, address, or e-mail changes please let her know. Please check the current directory to ensure the information is correct.

## **Children/Youth Coordinator Position Available**

A paid staff position for a Children and Youth Coordinator was approved this summer. The part-time position is still open and we are seeking to fill it as soon as possible. Please help spread the word to friends, family and acquaintances that may be interested in applying. A copy of the position description is available from Derrell Shipes, SPRC Chairman, <a href="mailto:shipesda@gmail.com">shipesda@gmail.com</a>.

#### **United Methodist Women**

The Shiloh UMW will meet Sunday, January 9 at 5:00 pm in the church fellowship hall. The UMW is open to any woman of the church and members are encouraged to invite a friend. The January meeting is the organizational meeting for 2022, each member is asked to bring a finger food. Plans are for UMW to get back to regular meetings and fellowship for 2022.

# **Shealy's BBQ Fundraiser**

Back by popular request, Shiloh will hold a Shealy's Bar B Que plate fundraiser on January 29, 2022, 4:00 – 6:00 pm. Plates will be take out only with all tickets sold in advance. Each generous \$15 plate includes BBQ, chicken, bread, rice and hash, green beans and corn. Desserts and homemade bread will be sold on the day of the sale. Your help is needed to sell tickets; bake desserts; bake homemade bread and help distribute plates and desserts on that date. Tickets are available from Mary Baker, Gary Baker or Clyde Sanders. Please contact Clyde or Mary if you are able to help that day and furnish a dessert.

#### **Church Council**

The Shiloh church council will hold its organizational meeting on February 6, 2022 immediately following worship services. Each team, committee, etc. is asked to meet prior to Council in order to report activities and plans for 2022. Please submit written reports (electronic if possible) to Dee Dee Chewning and Mary Baker prior to the meeting. Thank you for your generous support of Mission and Outreach projects throughout the year.

#### **Missions Thank You**

There are so many to thank for the mission and outreach donations in 2021 and especially at Christmas. Ann Milligan deserves a special thank you for her organization and efforts in making these mission projects happen. She and Scott along with Sherri and John delivered Christmas gifts and food to a family that probably would have had no Christmas. Children across the country and world received shoe boxes with toys and necessary items. Lexington County residents in need, received large boxes of food and prior to Christmas Gilbert area children received coats to keep them warm. Thank you Ann (and Scott) for your kind and generous heart as well as your leadership in this area.

Thank you to all of our Shiloh family and extended family for the contributions.



